April 2017

TOWN & VILLAGE OFFICES - will be closed on Friday April 14th for Good Friday.

VILLAGE BOARD ELECTION RESULTS- Congratulations to Mayor Keith Washburn and Trustees Jenifer Bannister and Edward James on winning our recent elections. Thanks for your service!

UNITED CHURCH OF CHRIST- Spring Rummage Sale on April 6th at 6pm to 8pm, April 7th 12pm to 4pm and April 8th 9am to 11am, bag sale on 8th. Meals & Memories- Thursday April 13th at 12pm., this is a community outreach of the Castile UCC Women's Fellowship Group. All are Welcome! Come and enjoy a time of fellowship, devotion a meal and trivia! Also on April 13th at 6:30 p.m. there will be Maundy Thursday Tureen Dinner & Tenebrae Service. Please bring a dish to pass and your own table service will you visit "The Streets of Jerusalem". Sunday April 16th there will be a 8a.m. Easter sunrise service followed by a Tureen brunch, at 10a.m. there will also be Easter worship service. Free adult coloring and coffee bar night on April 26th 4-5:30p.m., adult coloring pages, markers/pens/colored pencils will be provided or bring your own. On May 1st at 6:30 – 9:30a.m. will the 124th Annual May Breakfast Adults: \$7:00/Children: \$4.00 selling crafts, plants, baked goods and several other items. UCC will also be hosting their Annual Chicken BBQ on June 3rd beginning at 11:30am till sold out in conjunction with the Castile Village Wide Yard Sale.

CASTILE LIBRARY—Tuesday April 18th at 5:30-6:30pm there will be "Understanding & Responding to Dementia-Related Behavior": by the Alzheimer's Association. Friday April 21st will be family movie night: "Hidden Figures" showing at 7p.m. There will be story time at 10a.m. on Thursday April 27th.

CASTILE FIRE DEPT. - is reaching out to our Town and Village residents to request your financial donations in order to support our department in answering nearly 300 calls each year. Not only do they provide fire and ambulance services to Castile but they also assist neighboring towns in their fire ambulance services as well. In an effort to provide these services they must continually maintain and upgrade their equipment. Recently, they upgraded all department pagers and radios to coordinate with the new high and radio system installed by Wyoming County Emergency Services. The fire department purchased portable pumps for cellar pumping, two more mustang suits for the unique Ice Water Rescue Team and updated computers for record keeping purposes. The ambulance squad purchased a \$9,000 battery powered stretcher to facilitate moving patients from their homes to the ambulance and restocked ambulance supplies at a cost of \$2,300. In the coming year they will continue to purchase new "bunker" gear. The coats, pants and boots the firemen and women wear is mandated to be replaced every ten years for safety reasons. Their current gear was purchased in 2006 thanks to a FEMA grant. The Department is also in the process of replacing the scene lighting on the Rescue Tank at a cost of \$5,000 each for the 2 lights that need repair. These are just two of the many projects that our Department us working on to keep the equipment up to date. Our volunteer firemen and women provide us many hours of their own time to keep our town safe – they now ask for our financial support in order to continue these efforts. Without our help they would not be able to maintain the equipment to safely fight a fire or save a life on an ambulance call. They sincerely thank you for any tax deductible donation that you are able to make and ask that you send it to 37 North Main Street, PO Box 98, Castile, NY 14427, Other ways to support our CFD: Saturday August 5th, 2017: 20th Annual Castile Fire Department Everett W. Hull Memorial Golf Tournament at Rolling Acres in Pike, NY, Call 585-567-8557. They are also always looking for new members for the Fire Department, Rescue Squad and Ladies Auxiliary. Training is provided. Contact any officer for more information, Please remember to clearly post your house number so that it is visible from the street, including both sides of your mailbox.

BRUSH PICK-UP – will take place at the beginning of each week typically Monday for the month of April, work load permitting, one pass through village only. ALL yard debris and brush need to be kept separate or they WILL NOT BE PICKED UP. Yard debris (leave, grass clippings, flowers etc.) need to be in a biodegradable bags. Brush- No more than a pickup truck load of brush at one time – 10' long, by 5' wide, 5' high roughly. Trees- the Village will NOT take or pickup any whole tree including the trunk, limbs, brush, or stump of a whole tree if you are cutting one down on your property.

VILLAGE-WIDE YARD SALES – will be held on Saturday June 3rd, 2017.

VILLAGE PARK RESERVATIONS - Don't forget about the Village Park for your family, graduation or church picnics this summer. Cost to reserve the park is \$125 per day for Castile Village/Town residents and \$150 per day for others. \$25 is refundable after the key is returned and the pavilion is inspected. Contact or stop by the Village Office to reserve your date.

SWIMMING POOL OWNERS – To avoid being charged for water usage on your sewer bill, please contact the Village Office with your water reading before and after filling your pool. Flip the cover on your new meter in your house to read it. If you need the Village to read the meter, there will be a \$10 service charge.

VILLAGE & TOWN OFFICE DROPBOX- Customers are welcome to use our secure drop box located at the front of the office building. Village Clerk is also available 1st & 3rd Monday's of the month up until 6:30pm. Call JoJo at (585) 493-2233 x1006 to schedule arrangements.